
Annex A          our ref : IA/01229/11 
 
Freedom of Information request - Pearson Driving Assessments Ltd 
 
1) What was the date of the award of the original contract to the above company for 
the driving theory test? 
 
The original contract was awarded on the 31 October 2003.  Full operations commenced 
on the 4 September 2004. 
      
2) What was the date/s of extensions to the above contract? 
 
The contract was awarded for seven years with an option for a three year extension.  The 
contract was extended on 1 September 2009 so that is now expires on 3 September 2014. 
      
3) Were the contract extensions open tender available to competing companies? If 
not, why not? 
 
The extension of the contract was provided for under the provisions of the contract award 
in 2003 and did not require DSA to re-tender. 
      
4) What is the date of the next contract renewal or extension and will it be open 
tender? 
 
The next contract will run from 4 September 2014.  This will be an open tender and we 
have already engaged with the market through a Prior Information Notice issues on 4 June 
2011 in the OJEU and held a potential supplier conference on 28 June 2011.   
 
OJEU stands for Official Journal of the European Union (previously called OJEC - the 
Official Journal of the European Community). This is the publication which holds all 
tenders from the public sector which are valued above a certain financial threshold 
according to EU legislation.  More information can be found at http://www.ojeu.eu. 
 
5) What was the billed cost to Pearson Driving Assessments Ltd of the data audit 
carried out by the DSA following the loss by Pearson Driving Assessments Ltd of 
some 3 million candidate’s records in the USA in 2007? 
 
The billed cost to Pearson Driving Assessments Ltd of the data audit carried out by the 
DSA was £461,364. 
      
6) Has the DSA received any requests from State or Federal Authorities in the USA 
for access to driving theory candidate information held by Pearson Driving 
Assessments Ltd in the USA? 
 
No information is held relating to requests from State or Federal Authorities in the USA. 
 
 
The information supplied to you continues to be protected by copyright. You are 
free to use it for your own purposes, including for private study and non-
commercial research, and for any other purpose authorised by an exception in 
current copyright law. Documents (except photographs) can be also used in the UK 
without requiring permission for the purposes of news reporting. Any other re-use, 



for example commercial publication, would require the permission of the copyright 
holder.  
 
Most documents supplied by the Driving Standards Agency will be protected by 
Crown Copyright. Most Crown copyright information can be re-used under the Open 
Government Licence (http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-
licence/). For information about the OGL and about re-using Crown Copyright 
information please see The National Archives website -
http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/information-management/uk-gov-licensing-
framework.htm .  
 
Copyright in other documents may rest with a third party. For information about 
obtaining permission from a third party see the Intellectual Property Office’s 
website at www.ipo.gov.uk. 
 
 
 
 


